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 CAPITAL PROJECTS

New Public Works Facilities
Work continues on all aspects of the new facility , electrical, plumbing and HVAC are moving right along and most of the drywall has been 
installed in the administration building. The salt storage building concrete walls have been poured with the floor and roof to follow along with the 
material storage bins underway. 
 
Street Reconstruction Projects
The first street project of the new fiscal year went out to bid with the bids being opened on 8/1/2024. This project will see full concrete street 
replacements on Hayden Drive and Yager Court.

Annual Programs
There are three programs that the Public Works Department puts out to bid annually and they are Sidewalk Replacement, Crack Sealing and 
Street Striping. 

Sidewalk Replacement Program
The sidewalk replacement contract was awarded to Humphrey Concrete. The plan is to start back in early fall with completion before the winter 
months. 
Crack Sealing
The crack sealing contract was award to Scodeller Construction. A start date in early spring is expected.
Street Striping
The street striping contract was awarded to A&A Safety with a start date of mid August, 2024. This will see all the long line stripes, stop bars and 
arrows painted with a KYTC approved traffic paint with reflective glass beads embedded into the paint.

Capital Park Improvements
John P. Tumlin and Sons have begun the phase 3 portion of Silverlake Park, the concrete path, electric and shelter pads are complete and Duke 
Energy are installing new poles to feed power to this end of the park. Shelters and the rest of the plaza will be installed within the next few weeks.

           PROGRAMS
Street Light Assessment
The PW’s department conducted it’s quarterly street light check. This quarterly street 
light check yielded 8 lights that needed attention. 6 of these lights were reported to 
Duke Energy and 2 was reported to Owen Electric to have repaired.

Mowing
The Public Works team members have been busy mowing the City’s parks and right of 
ways. A crew of 4 team members are scheduled to cut all the parks and right of ways 
every week. PW crews have worked 388 man hours to keep our parks and right of ways 
looking exceptional. 

Facility Services
The PW’s department has ongoing programs when it comes to cleaning and 
maintenance within the facilities. Some things are done dailey, weekly, monthly, quarterly 
and even yearly. Daily and weekly cleanings consist of a team member utilizing 34 man 
hours a week to clean the City Building and Police Dept. and 4 man hours to clean the 
PW’s facility. Examples of the other schedules are; Garage door inspection and 
lubrication is done 3 times a year and takes 24 man hours to complete, Rooftop drains 
and gutters are inspected and cleaned on a monthly basis that takes 2 man hrs to 
complete.The PW’s department also checks fire extinguishers and the circulation pump 
monthly. A lot of things that most people take for granted.
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